
July 2014 
 

 
 
 

 AFFORDABLE CARE ACT ENHANCED REIMBURSEMENT RECYCLE 

Medicare Crossover Claims and Place of Service Edits 

A recycle of claims was completed in June 2014 to correct a processing error involving approved Medicare 
crossover claims eligible for the Affordable Care Act Primary Care (ACA) Enhanced Reimbursement.  It has 
since been identified that the Place of Service information was not being captured correctly in some 
claims, causing these claims to not process as eligible under ACA.  Place of Service is necessary to indicate 
whether the claim will receive the Facility or Non-Facility rate.  

The Place of Service issue is now resolved.  DHH is planning to recycle affected claims on the 7/29/14 
Remittance Advice.  Many of these claims will not receive additional funds as they have previously been 
paid the full amount allowable.  However it is necessary to include these claims in the recycle to adhere to 
federal reporting guidelines. 

For questions regarding this recycle, you may contact Michael Magee at (504)324-1007 or 
michael.magee@la.gov. 

For further information regarding the ACA enhanced reimbursement, please visit 
http://www.lamedicaid.com/provweb1/ACA/ACA.htm. 
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